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Dear Students, Staff, Parents, and Community Members, 

 
It is hard to believe that May is upon us! Our students continue to make great strides in academic areas as 
evidenced by their writing, tasks completed, and other work! Please keep that drive to succeed in the forefront 
always!  
 
May continues to have a heavy focus on PARCC testing, which is a state assessment we are required to give 
to students in grades 3-5. We have always said that no assessment is the “end all, be all” but it is important for 
students to do the best they can! If you have questions about this assessment/the grade level schedules, 
please contact your child’s teacher or Mrs. Roche, our Assistant Principal, who is the School Test Coordinator. 
Prior to the assessment, we had a pep rally for students! Special thanks to Mr. Mawhinney and Mrs. Hughes 
for coordinating, all staff and students that participated, as well as Mr. Mark Saunders (parent) for dressing up 
in the eagle costume and being a terrific mascot! 
 
As we proceed to the end of the year, please note that we have many events happening at the school. There 
are chorus and band concerts, the Annie play production, and many other events! Also, don’t forget the first 
week in May is Teacher Appreciation Week nationwide. I would like to personally thank all of our hard working 
staff for all they do each and every day to work on enhancing the lives of our students! We are very fortunate 
to have such a wonderful staff! 
 
Please consult the calendar of events attached in the newsletter because there are many events happening in 
May and June, as well as consult the AACPS calendar on the AACPS website.  
 
Thank you for your continued support as we continue to move forward and work to close out the school year 
successfully! 
 

 

Sincerely, 
Jason Otte, Principal  
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May 

 1 3:00 pm – Annie Practice 

 2 3:00 pm – Art Club 

 5 Interims Go Home 

  SeaPerch Field Trip 

 8 3:00 pm – Annie Practice 

 9 3:00 pm – Art Club 

 15 3:00 pm – Annie Practice 

 16  Field Trip – Gr 4 – Annapolis Walking Tour 

  3:00 pm – Art Club 

 18 5:30 pm – Volunteer Dinner 

 19 7:00 pm – Dance Concert at AACC 

22-25 Book Fair 

  Tech Week for Annie 

 23 3:00 pm – Art Club 

  Field Trip – Grade 1 – Baltimore Zoo 

 14 5:00 pm – Family Fun Night 

 25 7:00 pm – Spring Chorus Concert 

 29 NO SCHOOL – Memorial Day 

 31 Field Trip – Gr 5 – Philadelphia 

  

June 

 1 6:30 pm – Annie 

 3 12:00 pm – Saturday Matinee for Annie 

 7 2 Hour Early Dismissal 

 8 2 Hour Early Dismissal 

  5th Grade Promotion 

  Last Day for Students 

 

 

 

Field Day 
Friday May 19 

 

 

 
 

Americanism Essay Contest 
 Congratulations to Jaime George from Mr. Day’s 
fourth grade class.  Jaime competed in the 
American Legion “Americanism” Essay Contest.  
For winning third place, Jaime earned a framed 
certificate and a $50 cash prize.  She also read her 
essay at the American Legion Hall to the members, 
her peers, and parents. 

  

WARM WEATHER AND DRESS CODE:  
With the warm weather approaching, we have the need 
to send home some reminders about dress code:  

 No bare feet.  If your child has gym, please have 
them wear sneakers, not flip flops or sandals.   

 No hats, hoods, or head coverings once they 
enter the building unless required by health, 
hygiene or religious reasons. 

 Leggings/Jeggings/Yoga Pants - may be worn 
only if a shirt is worn over top of the pants and 
reaches mid-thigh.  

 Skirts - Need to be fingertip length not only while 
standing but also while walking. Please check 
that students are adequately covered when 
sitting.  

 Shorts - Need to be fingertip length  

 Pajama pants are not permitted  

 Undergarments cannot be showing, either top or 
bottoms.  

 Tank tops and spaghetti straps as well as one 
shoulder tops are not permitted.  

 

2017-2018 School Year Start Time 
 The Board of Education made the decision 
that all elementary schools will begin their start 
time 15 minutes later.  Windsor Farm School Hours 
for the 2017-2018 school year will be 8:50 to 3:15.  
Doors will open for students at 8:35 am. 
 

Lunch Money Due to the Cafeteria 
 Presently, the cafeteria is owed over $130.00.  
If your child has borrowed lunch money from the 
cafeteria, now is the time to send in your money to 
pay back the loan.  This will provide us with funds 
to start the next year for children who have 
forgotten their lunch or lost their lunch money.  We 
don’t want to have a child go hungry.  Academics 
are affected when children do not have a proper 
breakfast or lunch.  Please help us provide the 
funds for our children to be health and succeed.  
Your support in this effort is greatly appreciated.  
For the remainder of the school year, please try to 
insure that your child has lunch or breakfast/lunch 
money available to them to purchase 
breakfast/lunch. 



Page 3 
 

 Kindergarten Team 



Page 4 

 
First Grade 
 We can’t believe the end of the year is quickly 
approaching!  We are also excited about our 
upcoming field trip to the Baltimore Zoo on 
Tuesday May 23rd! 
      For social studies and science, we have been 
working with our final theme: I am curious about 
how people overcome challenges.  
In Unit 1: Bubbleology –The students discovered 
how to make bubbles, what causes bubbles to pop, 

and the shape of all bubbles. 
The students loved being able to 
blow bubbles in and outside of 
the classroom.  
In Unit 2: Between a Rock and 
a Hard Space – The students 

will explore the difference between wants and 
needs, and examine how to get goods and services 
from their environment.  
In Unit 3 – Inventors Take Action – The students 
will learn that people invent things to overcome 
challenges. At the end of the unit our first graders 
will have an opportunity to design an original 
invention. 
 In math, the students have been adding two-
digit numbers with a one-digit number. They have 
discovered that sometimes when joining the ones 
together a new ten is made. In May, the students 
will also explore measuring with non-standard units 
so they can answer the questions, “How many?” and 
“How many more?” We will end the year with solving 
word problems using our basic facts that we have 
been practicing all year! 
 Thank you for your continued support at home 
as we are getting ready to move the children into 
second grade!  
 

The First Grade Team 
 

Second Grade 

  We’ve come a long way baby! The progress 

the students have made this year is impressive! 

We are now in the middle of Theme 4, Unit 1: 

“We are Researchers.” 

Students have been busy conducting 

research and experimenting to discover ways to 

be healthy. They are learning how to analyze 

data and communicate as researchers. In our 

final unit of study “We Are Change Makers,” 

students will explore empathy, leadership, and 

teamwork to problem solve and learn how to 

make a positive difference in the world.  

 In math, students have been representing 

and interpreting data using line plots, 

pictographs, and bar graphs. Soon we will be 

moving into our M2 Unit on Area. Students will 

be building arrays and participating in several 

hands on learning activities. There’s still a lot to 

look forward to! 

 As the year comes to a close, please continue 

to support your child’s learning. At this point of 

the year, teacher expectations for student 

independence and responsibility are high. Keep 

reading and practicing math facts. Remind your 

child of behavioral expectations. We have 

noticed an increase of toys and non-school 

related items coming to school that are 

becoming a distraction in the classroom. If your 

child doesn’t have permission to bring the item 

to school (i.e. earned stuffed animal visit or 

show and share), please have them keep it at 

home. We prefer toys not to be in the students’ 

lockers. Thank you in advance for your 

cooperation. 

 We have truly enjoyed the honor of being a 

part of your child’s academic, emotional, and 

social growth!  Thank you for your support in 

making this a successful year!   
The Second Grade Team 

 

Third Grade 

   WOW!  We can’t believe we are writing our 

last newsletter entry for the school year 

already!  In so many ways it seems like the time 

has flown by!  The students have made a lot of 

growth and progress this year, that’s for sure!  

Many say that third grade is the toughest.  So, 

congratulations!  We’re almost done! 

 We will continue to work hard through May 

and into June, so don’t let the weather or 

summer’s approaching fool you.  There is still a 

lot of material to cover.  Continue to try to keep 

a routine/schedule going!   
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 In reading, we are finishing the theme of 

Creativity. In this theme we have been using 

literary and informational text to engage 

students in exploration.    

 In math, we will continue to multiply and 

divide larger numbers, so get out those flash 

cards and start drilling the 

basic facts again.  It will 

make a big difference as 

your child prepares to use 

these skills for life.  Many 

students need extra practice in this area.  

We’ve also been reviewing solving multiple step 

word problems and creating different graphs to 

represent data. 

 All subject areas will be working together to 

complete an Environmental Action Project. 

Students will be researching different 

environmental issues. Students will be collecting 

data, analyzing data and developing a solution. 

 Our science classes will be generating and 

comparing possible solutions to an environmental 

problem. The focus is to meet the criteria and 

constraints of the problem. 

 In closing, thank you for the time and 

dedication you have given to your child and the 

school this year.  We know that you are your 

child’s first and best teachers, and we have 

been lucky to have had an opportunity to work 

with all of you.   
The Third Grade Team 

 

Grade Four 
        We continue to work on fiction and non-fiction text 
and on comprehension skills: problem and solution, 
cause and effect, fact and opinion, drawing conclusions, 
main idea and details, summarizing, and author's 
perspective. We are getting ready to conduct the last set 
of F& P testing (identify reading levels and students 
ability to answer comprehension effectively).  Grammar 
instruction will focus on adverbs, negatives and 
prepositions. All students will continue to participate in 
advanced learning strategies such as Socratic seminar, 
higher level questioning and continue to  be exposed to 
the Jacob's Ladder program,  
        In math we are working on Geometry- angles, 
shapes and symmetry (4G.1; G.2 and G.3), 
Measurement- measuring angles with a protractor 
(4MD.5), Multi-step word problems (4.NBT.4; 4.NBT.5 
and 4.NBT.6).   It is important for student to continue to 

practice their basic facts (addition, subtraction, 
multiplication and division) to improve their fluency and 
help to complete math problems. 
        In science, we will explore the topics of weathering 
and erosion and space. Students will discuss weather 
predictions and changes to the Earth. The “Big Ideas” we 
will investigate is how the Earth’s surface changes over 
time and how the earth's position effects the appearance 
of celestial bodies. 
Social Studies 
        Students will continue their study of Maryland. We 
are wrapping up our discussion of the Civil War. We will 
start discussing Economics.  4th grade will take a social 
studies benchmark the week of May 22. 

  Remember- Annapolis Walking 
Field Trip is Tuesday May 16th.    

The Fourth Grade Team 

 
Grade Five 
 Writing - To drink or not to drink…chocolate 
milk…that is. That is the question fifth graders will 
continue to answer and support this month. The students 
will focus on opinion/argumentative writing. They will 
need to develop their thesis and support that thesis with 
facts, evidence, and quotes. One of the most challenging 
concepts the students will encounter is to thoroughly 
explain what the quote means and why it is relevant to 
their thesis. In addition, they will need to include possible 
counterarguments. Once again, this is a process in 
which we will work on step by step.  

 Reading- This May, fifth graders will dive into some 
deep reads!   In our ALPS single subject class, the 
William and Mary Patterns of Change unit will conclude 
with discussions and projects centered on the novel 
Wednesday Wars.  In guided reading groups students 
will continue and complete their novels and activities, as 
well as read some nonfiction books.  Our May 
StoryWorks magazine has some intriguing reads about 
one child's experience in a Japanese internment camp, 
paired texts on saving African animals and a fiction story 
about a homework completing robot. Fifth grade is 
making a splash with some great reads this May! 
 Math - During Unit 9, all students will revisit 
geometry by analyzing what makes shapes different. 
Students will classify plane figures, or two-dimensional 
shapes, by their attributes. They will be able to sort 
shapes into a hierarchy of categories according to the 
properties they share.  
 Mrs. Willison’s and Ms. Rohbaugh’s class will be 
completing the M3 unit “Funkytown Fun House.” In this 
unit, the focus will be around the Funkytown Fun House 
in which Stretch the Clown resides.  Students will be 
introduced to the terms similarity and congruence.  They 
will learn that for two figures to be similar, their 
corresponding side lengths must be in proportion and 
their corresponding angles must be congruent.  Students 
will also learn that all congruent figures are similar, but 
not all similar figures are congruent.   
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 Mr. Mawhinney’s and Mrs. Coopersmith’s class will 
be completing the M3 unit “Record Makers and 
Breakers.”  In this unit, students will be using actual 
Guinness Book World Records to analyze change.  
Students will also learn about algebra as a set of 
concepts tied to the representation of relationships 
through words, tables, and graphs.  They also learn 
about algebra as a style of mathematical thinking for 
formalizing patterns in change.    

 Social Studies - We will wrap up the year by 
learning about the Constitution Convention and how the 
U.S. Constitution helped to establish the government we 
have today.  We will be looking at each of the three 
branches of government and the Bill of Rights.   

 Science – We will finish the year with our last unit: 
“A Perfect Place.”  In this unit students will learn that in 
any particular environment certain plants and animals 
survive well, while others cannot survive at all. They will 
identify and explain the features and behaviors of plants 
and animals that make them suited for certain 
environments and analyze what would happen if their 
environment was changed. The unit will conclude with 
students creating and naming an imaginary animal with 
real animal adaptations. For example, the animal may 
have wings, poison, and the ability to camouflage. 
Students will write an article about their animal and 
explain the advantages of the adaptations.  

 Philadelphia- Our trip to Philadelphia will be on 
Wednesday, May 31st.  This trip will be an extended day 
trip.  We will be leaving school promptly at 7:00 am and 
returning around 8:00 pm.  A reminder will go home with 
students a week prior to the trip about when they need to 
be here and what they will need to bring.   

 Projects- The fifth graders will be completing two 
projects this month.  One will be the “Science of Sound” 
project for Mrs. Humphrey in music and the other will be 
the state float project for Mrs. Brockman in media.   
 
The due dates for these projects will be: 
 

State Float Project (Media)   

Science of Sound Project (Music) 

May 26: Float and write-up due   

 May 15: Willison/Rohbaugh       

          for all fifth graders   

 May 16: Coopersmith/Mawhinney  
 

 We have really enjoyed teaching this year’s group of 
fifth graders and we are going to be sad when they leave 
the Farm next month.   We are so proud of how far the 
students have come since the beginning of the year and 
we know that they will continue to make Windsor Farm 
proud in middle school.  We hope you all have a great 
summer and will see all of our students and their families 
at promotion on June 8th. 
   

The Fifth Grade Team 
 

Meal Benefit Plan 
 Beginning August 2016, paper applications for Free 
and Reduced Meals will only be available in a limited 
supply.  Applying for Free or Reduced-Price Meals can 
occur any time during the school year.  Apply online at 
www.aacps.org; 
 

 Click the Food/Nutrition-School Menus ling 

 Click the Meal Prices/Free and Reduced-Price 
Meals link 

 Click the Apply Online for Meal Benefits link 
 
All information is confidential.  Once the online 
applications is submitted, a confirmation number will be 
issued.  The application will then be validated to 
determine the eligibility status of your child(ren).  A letter 
will be sent home to notify parents of their child(ren)’s 
status.  Online meal benefit applications are fast, easy, 
and determined within a few days. 
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